Y Pwyllgor Deisebau

Welsh Parliament

Petitions Committee

Dr Dai Llovd MS Chair, Health, Social Care and Sport Committee Senedd Cymru

22 September 2020

Dear Dai

Petitions:

- P-05-1001 Hold an independent inquiry into the choice of site for the proposed new Velindre Cancer Centre
- P-05-1018 Support for the current proposed plans to build a new Velindre Cancer Centre, Cardiff, in any future inquiry

The Petitions Committee has received the above petitions relating to the proposed development of a new Velindre Cancer Centre in Cardiff.

We considered the petitions for the first time at our meeting on 15 September and agreed to write to you to ask whether the Health, Social Care and Sport Committee intends to conduct any scrutiny of this issue in the coming weeks.

As part of our initial consideration of the petitions we have agreed to seek further written responses on this matter from Velindre University NHS Trust, the Welsh Government and health boards in Wales. We will consider the responses we receive at a future meeting and would therefore be grateful to know whether this is an issue that your Committee intends to scrutinise before we consider what, if any, further actions we should take.

Yours sincerely

Janet

Ianet Finch-Saunders MS

Chair



Senedd Cymru

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 ISN

SeneddDeisebau@senedd.cymru

0300 200 6565

Welsh Parliament

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN



SeneddPetitions@senedd.wales



0300 200 6565